



# Minutes of the Mohave Sportsman Club

Meeting of July 10, 2025

- I. OPEN THE MEETING AT 6PM
- II. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
- III. CALL TO ORDER
- IV. OPEN CALL TO MEMBERS  
Jay gave report on the Quail pond. Will be worked on as quickly as possible.
- V. CLOSE CALL TO MEMBERS 6:05 pm
- VI. OPEN BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 6:05 pm
- VII. ROLL CALL

<u>Present</u>	<u>Absent</u>	
x		Fred Bunge, President
x		Farren Clark, Vice President
x		Vicki Holm, Treasurer
		, Secretary
		, Government Liaison
x		Jim Merritt, Director at Large
x		Craig Severance, Director at Large
		, Director at Large
<b>QUORUM MET:</b>		<b>YES</b> or No

## VIII. READING & APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES:

Previous minutes of	6/12/2025	were read by	Vicki Holm	
Motion to Accept	Jim Merritt	Seconded	Craig Severnce	Accepted
Notes:				

## IX. TREASURER'S REPORT:

Vicki Holm	Read the Treasurer's Report			
Motion to Accept by:	Jim Merritt	Seconded by:	Farren Clark	Accepted

## X. REPORT OF OFFICERS:

RANGE REPORT:

**XI. OLD BUSINESS BEFORE THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS:**

1) Water Leak – Farren gave report on the water leak. Asked for motion for sand to put under pipe. Pavement is being looked into. \$1000. to \$3000.00 for the asphalt. Conversation on concrete versus asphalt.
2) Electronic targets – Vicki gave report on the targets.
3) Email from Matt Schwartzkopf – Concerning not having the appropriate use of the 1000 yard range to not have any other shooting can not happen without the impact hitting the berm at the back of the 1000 yard end of range.
4) Conex box M007 & M008 – Belong to Sheriff’s Department. Need to take our numbers off. This has all been straightened out. Victor will talk to them about painting the numbers.`
5) Water project for RV Park – Farren gave report will have this done soon

**XII. NEW BUSINESS BEFORE THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS:**

1) Target stand proposal – Jay explained about new type of stand holders and ways to handle the targets. Richard van Goarder the go ahead for 4 to be built at \$600.00. Farren asked if we can look at them before we approve. Craig showed general pictures of what they are talking to about. Jim stated there are people who are willing to shoot the target stands on purpose and not on purpose. Farren makes motion to table. Vicki seconded.
2) Lead Mining on the CTC – Fred states it is in 2028 for them to be looked at.
3) Baseball cap – Gave report on possibility of having caps made and to sell. Fred decision was tabled.
4) Qualifications for RSO – Victor gave proposal about having qualification for the RSO needs to be looked at in order to handle the handgun they are carrying on the range. Jim motioned to agree and Craig seconded.
5) Security Camera in office – Vicki was asking why is the camera in the office being covered. Why do we have a security camera in the office if it is going to be covered? Victor states there has been a lack of leadership and from now on there will be some changes.

**XIII. CLOSE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING**

Farren Clark	made a motion to adjourn the meeting			
Motion to Accept by:	Fred	Seconded by:	Jim	Accepted

Meeting adjourned at:	7:05	pm
-----------------------	------	----